PGA Friday Update March 24th, 2023









Upcoming Dates - Mark your calendar!				
March 27th-April 28th	CMAS Testing Window: English/Language Arts & Math	See Schedule Below in "Notes for All Families" section		
March 31st				
April 4th	Learning Coach Walk	8:30-9:30 AM		
April 4th	PGA Meal Night	Panera Bread - See below		
April 6th	K-8 Learning Coach Coffee	8:30-9:30 AM		

Important Links

Regular Weekly Schedule

PSD 2022-23 Calendar

PGA School Calendar

PGA Parent/Student Handbook

Traffic Flow and Parking at PGA

PTO Meeting Dates

PGA Club Information Page

How to pay for school lunch

Lunch Menu

Click here to view the lunch menu.

(Look for "Global Academy" on the list of schools.)

Notes for All Families

Make sure to check out the Learning Coach Corner and Counseling Connection below.

CMAS Next Week!

We look forward to seeing you next week for CMAS. I wanted to send out a few pieces of information in preparation for the week. Students should arrive at 8:20 and be picked up at 3:30. Students should enter through the doors listed below. We have lots of staff outside to help kids out.

Students can pack or order school lunches. We also offer a brown bag breakfast. Here is the link to put money in your student's account if they are going to order school lunch or breakfast.

https://psdschools.schoolpay.com/ Our nutrition staff cannot accept cash or checks from the students.

Students will need to bring their laptop fully charged, charger, snacks, water bottle, wired headphones, and a physical book or magazine. Students are not allowed to have other digital tools in the testing room like a kindle. Students can bring a mouse if they prefer using a mouse. This is a great time to buy a new magazine or book that they are really interested in so that they have something they enjoy when they are done testing.

Next week's virtual meeting schedules are a bit different. Please see the updated email sent to virtual families from 3/22.

P We could use a few more snack donations, <u>please sign up here</u>.

We really look forward to your child being here on campus! Please let Stacy Denham sdenham@psdschools.org know if you need anything or have any questions.

Door Entry

3rd	120
6th	105
7th	103
8th	107

When students need to be on campus:

	3rd Grade	5th Grade	6th Grade	7th Grade	8th Grade
Tuesday, March 28th	\searrow	\searrow	Ŋ	N	\triangleright
Thursday, March 30th	<	<	V		< >
Tuesday, April 4th			abla		
Thursday,		V			<u> </u>

April 13th			
Friday, April 14			abla

Mark your Calendars: Celebration of Learning

Our Spring Celebration of Learning will be on **May 4, 2023 at 5:30 PM**. We will also have our 2nd annual Talent Show that evening at 6 PM. If you'd like to participate in the Talent Show, begin thinking about what you'd like to do and a form will be available beginning next week to sign up. If you are interested in being the MC, please email Mrs. Olson.(cherylo@psdschools.org)

PTO Meal Night



Notes from Elementary

K-5 PTO Planetary Science Field Trip

We are excited to offer an optional field trip to Fort Collins Discovery Museum! The field trip will be on Friday, April 28 from 1:00- 3:00. We will be watching the Digital Dome show CAPCOM GO!

CAPCOM GO! is all about the moon landing! What did it take to get humans to the surface of the Moon? What challenges did the engineers, scientists, and astronauts who worked to achieve that goal face? From award-winning producer NSC Creative comes their latest show, an immersive historical documentary that showcases the achievements of the Apollo program and what it took to put the first human on the Moon. It has a run time of 25 minutes.

Learning Coaches are responsible for transportation and for supervision of their students. K-5 students and one parent for each student will be covered by the PTO. PGA siblings are welcome and admission will be covered. Unenrolled siblings and additional adults are welcome for \$6 per person (over 2), plus \$2 for the digital dome show.

We are excited to have you join us and we will have fewer assignments in order to allow time for the field trip for those who wish to participate. Please reach out to Jodi Quass with any questions.

Literacy Training

In the last literacy training, we learned that Orthographic mapping is how individuals learn words, and develop their sight word memory. When orthographic mapping occurs readers store them for accurate & effortless recognition. This is essential for students to develop comprehension. Come on 3/31 at 2PM at PGA to learn about how to build vocabulary and fluency, critical components to comprehension!

We are celebrating Earth Day

April 28 this spring by participating in the 14th Annual Neighborhood Forest free tree program, whose aim is to provide free trees to kids every spring. If you are interested in planting a tree and caring for it, please visit this link to register your child. The trees will arrive at PGA during the week of Earth Day, April 22. This is only for Elementary families.

Register to receive a free tree for Earth Day to plant with your child

Morning Reminder

Students won't be considered tardy until 8:20 AM, where a parent / guardian will then need to sign them in. The front doors don't open until 8:12AM.

Notes from Middle School

Friday Focus: Click here to view the Friday Focus

Morning Reminder

Students won't be considered tardy until 8:20 AM, where a parent / guardian will then need to sign them in. The front doors don't open until 8:12AM.

Notes from High School



High School Awards Ceremony

PGA High School will be celebrating 2023 letters and awards on **Wednesday, May 3rd, at 1:45pm**. Please join us in the Gym or virtually at tinyurl.com/pgahsawards2023. Students who are receiving letters

and awards, and their families, will be told individually the week before the ceremony. Hooray!

Food Drive: Help Us Stock Our Community Closet!

See this <u>flyer</u> to learn how you can help the Student Wellness Committee stock our Community Closet.

Graduation Update:

Our graduation time has been moved so that we can have a larger space. We will still have the ceremony on May 17, but the time is now: **10AM.** in the Lincoln Center Performance Hall

Learning Coach Corner

Upcoming Events:

LC Literacy Training: 3/31 from 2-3, at PGA. We will be learning about developing vocabulary and fluency.

LC Walk: 4/4 at 8:30. Meet in front of PGA and walk the Spring Creek Trail

Enrichment Club Starts 4/4- see below!

LC Coffee: 4/6 at 8:30. Meet in PGA South to discuss spring fever. Strategies for motivating our students and ourselves to finish strong. We will also touch briefly on vision, following up from the February and March chats about what LC's would like to see.

April K-5 Fun Club Adventure: 4/14 at 1pm- EPIC Behind the Scenes- RSVP below by 3/31 **PTO Planetary Science Field Trip** - RSVP below by 3/31

Enroll for April Enrichment Club

Enrichment Club is back! The April session will be on Tuesdays for 4 weeks, April 4, 11, 18, and 25, from 3:30-4:30. We have 4 exciting options. Read about the options and sign up with the link here by March 31st.

Table Top Role Playing Games or TTRPG:

Students will play tabletop role playing games. First up will be Dungeons and Dragons. Come ready for creativity, adventure, imagination.

Open to 4th and 5th graders. Class will be capped at 4 students.

Mindful Magic:

Renowned magician and educational entertainer, Cody Landstrom will help us make some 'Mindful Magic' as students explore the "Your Magic Library" experience. This program hosts an exciting, educational magic series about the power of magic in our lives! Join us to learn all sorts of fun magic tricks, comedy, performance tips, and how to make your own props.

Open to Grades 3-6. Class will be capped at 12 students.

Chess and Board Games:

Students can bring a game, or play one of the games provided. This will be an extension of the chess club that has been offered with Ms. Gusak, now being sponsored by a parent, and extended with other board games. Open to 3rd -8th grade.

Bucket Drumming:

Bucket drumming is an exciting and resourceful way for students to explore and express their creativity. When drumming, students build rhythmic vocabulary that includes math skills, develop gross and fine motor coordination, practice listening skills, and have a blast making music individually and as a group. Students in grades K-8.

Literacy Training

In the last literacy training, we learned that Orthographic mapping is how individuals learn words, and develop their sight word memory. When orthographic mapping occurs readers store them for accurate & effortless recognition. This is essential for students to develop comprehension. Come on 3/31 at 2PM at PGA to learn about how to build vocabulary and fluency, critical components to comprehension!

April K-5 Friday Fun Club

The purpose of this group is to offer opportunities for K-5 students and their LCs (as well as any siblings) to connect, develop community, and learn within our community. Learning Coaches are responsible for transportation and for supervision of their students. Join us at the EPIC on April 14 at 1:00 to go behind the scenes at the ice rink and at the pool! RSVP here by 3/31.

PTO Planetary Science K-5 Field Trip Opportunity!

We are excited to offer an optional field trip to Fort Collins Discovery Museum! The field trip will be on Friday, April 28 from 1:00- 3:00. We will be watching the Digital Dome show CAPCOM GO! RSVP HERE by 3/31.

CAPCOM GO! is all about the moon landing! What did it take to get humans to the surface of the Moon? What challenges did the engineers, scientists, and astronauts who worked to achieve that goal face? From award-winning producer NSC Creative comes their latest show, an immersive historical documentary that showcases the achievements of the Apollo program and what it took to put the first human on the Moon. It has a run time of 25 minutes.

Learning Coaches are responsible for transportation and for supervision of their students.

K-5 students and one parent for each student will be covered by the PTO. PGA siblings are welcome and admission will be covered. Unenrolled siblings and additional adults are welcome for \$6 per person (over 2), plus \$2 for the digital dome show.

We are excited to have you join us and we will have fewer assignments in order to allow time for the field trip for those who wish to participate.

Connect on Facebook: PGA Learning Coaches

Connect with PTO: https://pga.psdschools.org/about-pga/pga-parent-teacher-organization-pto

LC Coffees: These monthly meetings occur on the first Thursday of the month from 8:30-9:30. We will provide coffee and treats. LCs will have a chance to share celebrations or challenges as we support each other, followed by a short presentation on a topic selected by LCs. PTO will be presenting about how they are using funds to support our students and we will be brainstorming ideas for both PTO and LC support.

LC Wellness Walk: These bimonthly meetings occur on the first and third Tuesday of the month, weather permitting. Meet us at the front of the building for a walk down the Spring Creek Trail. Your littles are welcome! Bring them along for the adventure. This is a time to visit, connect, and be outside. Future dates to be determined based on interest.

Teaching your children at home is hard! This year we have added a LC Support Coordinator to our team. If you are interested in having an LC mentor or are looking for some specific help, please reach out.

Other ideas? Let us know!

Contact our Learning Coach Support Coordinator, Jodi Quass, at jquass@psdschools.org.



PGA counselors and their contact information:

Elementary Students and Options = <u>Sarah Switala</u>
Middle School Students - <u>Rachel Eaton</u>
High School Students (A-L)= <u>Chris Hagge</u>
High School Students (M-Z) and Teen Parents = <u>Anne Eakins</u>

Work-Based Learning Coordinator = Emily Breese

Counselors support students with academics, social and emotional health, and career exploration/pursuits:

Upcoming Events:

Event Title & Location	Date	Description
Spring College Fair	March 29th, 5:00-6:30 PM	See <u>flyer</u> for more information about colleges attending. All ages and parents are welcome.
Case studies and Mini College Fair Night	April 5th, 6:00-8:00PM, Fossil Ridge High School	Come learn about what college admissions counselors are looking for in strong applicants. College fair to follow in the media center. Open to all PSD students and parents/guardians.
Introduce a Girl to Engineering Day @ CSU For 6th-8th grade girls and their parents Registration open now	April 15th 8:30-4:00 PM	Explore different types of engineering through participating in engaging engineering activities. Meet and learn from collegiate and professional engineers and see how engineers can positively impact the world!
Mental Health Matters: For K-12 families Rocky Mountain High School Website	April 17th 5:30 PM	Please join Poudre School District for the 8th Annual Mental Health Matters K-12 Event, this year hosted IN PERSON at Rocky Mountain High School. Speakers will address a wide range of mental health topics that affect all grade levels. More information is coming soon.

Grade Level or School-Wide Updates:

Elementary: Elementary Students are learning about the fourth ingredient of the Choose Love Formula - Compassion In Action. Compassion in action is the understanding of a problem or the suffering of another and acting to solve the problem or alleviate the suffering. When you show compassion in action, you step outside yourself to do something to connect with and help others. Every day you can show compassion in action in little and big ways. <u>Here</u> are some action steps to practice compassion in action in your life!

7th Grade Advisory on 3/24 & 3/31: Sensitive topic - Please be aware that the lesson content for 7th grade advisory class on these dates will include important information on safety. Read more here: English Spanish

8th - 12th graders: Summer School registration is here. See your counselor if you are interested in signing up. The Summer School Website has helpful information.

Juniors: Please see this flier to see if you are eligible for the Horatio Alger Scholarship.

Seniors: Here are Two Resources for Scholarships 1. Check out this Top Scholarships Website flier!

Mental Health Tools & Community Resources:

Summer Enrichment Opportunities:

- Genius Week May 30-June 2: designed for highly-motivated students finishing grades 5-8 this year, will be held May 30-June 2 at Lesher Middle School. Non-traditional, creative and challenging classes will be offered during morning afternoon and full-day sessions. For more information about courses, registration, cost and additional details, visit the Lesher Genius Week website.
- PSD STEM-X Camps June 6-17:Registration is anticipated to open mid-March for PSD STEM-X (science, technology, engineering and mathematics) summer camps, which will be held June 5-9 at Poudre High School, and June 12-16 at Preston Middle School. Classes available: Early elementary grades 1-3, Elementary grades 4-5, Middle school grades 6-9. For more information and to register, visit the STEM-X website.
- The Gary Bamford Pack Pantry at Bamford Elementary is now open and has a variety of winter clothes and coats sizes toddler to adult. The pantry will be available to the public 4 more times this year. No documentation or paperwork is required to visit. Dates are 3/25 and 4/29 9:00-11:00 AM and 4/11 and 5/9 3:00-5:00PM. English Flyer and Spanish flyer
- Community Resource Packet click HERE for a comprehensive list of local resources for families.

Work-Based Learning Updates:

Internship opportunity: Sproutin' Up Youth Internship is hiring and paying a stipend to 14 - 16 year old students. Qualified, dependable applicants who can meet the time commitment should email resumes to anne.sproutinup@gmail.com and include YOUTH INTERNSHIP APPLICANT in the subject line.

- Sproutin' Up offers a Youth Internship Program for teens ages 14-16. The Youth Internship Program is a 10-week summer program that teaches participants valuable job skills and training to be competitive job seekers in our community. All skills are taught at our local Community Supported Agriculture farm with interns learning all aspects of running the farm, conducting our members market, conversing with customers, and developing a resume based on the skills they learn while in our program.
- There are many more paid opportunities available to students. Please email Emily for more info!

PGA Friday Update March 24th, 2023









Upcoming Dates - Mark your calendar!				
March 27th-April 28th	CMAS Testing Window: English/Language Arts & Math	See Schedule Below in "Notes for All Families" section		
March 31st	rch 31st K-5 Parent Literacy Training Module 5 (in-person)			
April 4th	Learning Coach Walk	8:30-9:30 AM		
April 4th	PGA Meal Night	Panera Bread - See below		
April 6th	K-8 Learning Coach Coffee	8:30-9:30 AM		

Important Links

Regular Weekly Schedule

PSD 2022-23 Calendar

PGA School Calendar

PGA Parent/Student Handbook

Traffic Flow and Parking at PGA

PTO Meeting Dates

PGA Club Information Page

How to pay for school lunch

Lunch Menu

Click here to view the lunch menu.

(Look for "Global Academy" on the list of schools.)

Notes for All Families

Make sure to check out the <u>Learning Coach Corner</u> and <u>Counseling Connection</u> below.

CMAS Next Week!

We look forward to seeing you next week for CMAS. I wanted to send out a few pieces of information in preparation for the week. Students should arrive at 8:20 and be picked up at 3:30. Students should enter through the doors listed below. We have lots of staff outside to help kids out.

Students can pack or order school lunches. We also offer a brown bag breakfast. Here is the link to put money in your student's account if they are going to order school lunch or breakfast. https://psdschools.schoolpay.com/ Our nutrition staff cannot accept cash or checks from the students.

Students will need to bring their laptop fully charged, charger, snacks, water bottle, wired headphones, and a physical book or magazine. Students are not allowed to have other digital tools in the testing room like a kindle. Students can bring a mouse if they prefer using a mouse. This is a great time to buy a new magazine or book that they are really interested in so that they have something they enjoy when they are done testing.

Next week's virtual meeting schedules are a bit different. Please see update email sent to virtual families from 3/22.

We could use a few more snack donations, <u>please sign up here</u>.

We really look forward to your child being here on campus! Please let Stacy Denham sdenham@psdschools.org know if you need anything or have any questions.

Door Entry

3rd	120
6th	105
7th	103
8th	107

When students need to be on campus:

	3rd Grade	5th Grade	6th Grade	7th Grade	8th Grade
Tuesday, March 28th	\searrow	\searrow	V	V	V
Thursday, March 30th	< < >	\searrow	V	\searrow	\
Tuesday, April 4th			\checkmark	V	abla
Thursday, April 13th		V			abla
Friday, April		V			V

Mark your Calendars: Celebration of Learning

Our Spring Celebration of Learning will be on **May 4, 2023 at 5:30 PM**. We will also have our 2nd annual Talent Show that evening at 6 PM. If you'd like to participate in the Talent Show, begin thinking about what you'd like to do and a form will be available beginning next week to sign up. If you are interested in being the MC, please email Mrs. Olson.(cherylo@psdschools.org)

PTO Meal Night



Notes from Elementary

K-5 PTO Planetary Science Field Trip

We are excited to offer an optional field trip to Fort Collins Discovery Museum! The field trip will be on Friday, April 28 from 1:00- 3:00. We will be watching the Digital Dome show CAPCOM GO!

CAPCOM GO! is all about the moon landing! What did it take to get humans to the surface of the Moon? What challenges did the engineers, scientists, and astronauts who worked to achieve that goal face? From award-winning producer NSC Creative comes their latest show, an immersive historical documentary that showcases the achievements of the Apollo program and what it took to put the first human on the Moon. It has a run time of 25 minutes.

Learning Coaches are responsible for transportation and for supervision of their students. K-5 students and one parent for each student will be covered by the PTO. PGA siblings are welcome and admission will be covered. Unenrolled siblings and additional adults are welcome for \$6 per person (over 2), plus \$2 for the digital dome show.

We are excited to have you join us and we will have fewer assignments in order to allow time for the field trip for those who wish to participate. Please reach out to Jodi Quass with any questions.

Literacy Training

In the last literacy training, we learned that Orthographic mapping is how individuals learn words, and develop their sight word memory. When orthographic mapping occurs readers store them for accurate & effortless recognition. This is essential for students to develop comprehension. Come on 3/31 at 2PM at PGA to learn about how to build vocabulary and fluency, critical components to comprehension!

We are celebrating Earth Day

April 28 this spring by participating in the 14th Annual Neighborhood Forest free tree program, whose aim is to provide free trees to kids every spring. If you are interested in planting a tree and caring for it, please visit this link to register your child. The trees will arrive at PGA during the week of Earth Day, April 22. This is only for Elementary families.

Register to receive a free tree for Earth Day to plant with your child

Morning Reminder

Students won't be considered tardy until 8:20 AM, where a parent / guardian will then need to sign them in. The front doors don't open until 8:12AM.

Notes from Middle School

Friday Focus: Click here to view the Friday Focus

Morning Reminder

Students won't be considered tardy until 8:20 AM, where a parent / guardian will then need to sign them in. The front doors don't open until 8:12AM.

Notes from High School



High School Awards Ceremony

PGA High School will be celebrating 2023 letters and awards on **Wednesday**, **May 3rd**, **at 1:45pm**. Please join us in the Gym or virtually at tinyurl.com/pgahsawards2023. Students who are receiving letters and awards, and their families, will be told individually the week before the ceremony. Hooray!

Food Drive: Help Us Stock Our Community Closet!

See this flyer to learn how you can help the Student Wellness Committee stock our Community Closet.

Graduation Update:

Our graduation time has been moved so that we can have a larger space. We will still have the ceremony on May 17, but the time is now: **10AM.** in the Lincoln Center Performance Hall

Learning Coach Corner

Upcoming Events:

LC Literacy Training: 3/31 from 2-3, at PGA. We will be learning about developing vocabulary and fluency.

LC Walk: 4/4 at 8:30. Meet in front of PGA and walk the Spring Creek Trail

Enrichment Club Starts 4/4- see below!

LC Coffee: 4/6 at 8:30. Meet in PGA South to discuss spring fever. Strategies for motivating our students and ourselves to finish strong. We will also touch briefly on vision, following up from the February and March chats about what LC's would like to see.

April K-5 Fun Club Adventure: 4/14 at 1pm- EPIC Behind the Scenes- RSVP below by 3/31

PTO Planetary Science Field Trip - RSVP below by 3/31

Enroll for April Enrichment Club

Enrichment Club is back! The April session will be on Tuesdays for 4 weeks, April 4, 11, 18, and 25, from 3:30-4:30. We have 4 exciting options. Read about the options and sign up with the link here by March 31st.

Table Top Role Playing Games or TTRPG:

Students will play tabletop role playing games. First up will be Dungeons and Dragons. Come ready for creativity, adventure, imagination.

Open to 4th and 5th graders. Class will be capped at 4 students.

Mindful Magic:

Renowned magician and educational entertainer, Cody Landstrom will help us make some 'Mindful Magic' as students explore the "Your Magic Library" experience. This program hosts an exciting, educational magic series about the power of magic in our lives! Join us to learn all sorts of fun magic tricks, comedy, performance tips, and how to make your own props.

Open to Grades 3-6. Class will be capped at 12 students.

Chess and Board Games:

Students can bring a game, or play one of the games provided. This will be an extension of the chess club that has been offered with Ms. Gusak, now being sponsored by a parent, and extended with other board games. Open to 3rd -8th grade.

Bucket Drumming:

Bucket drumming is an exciting and resourceful way for students to explore and express their creativity. When drumming, students build rhythmic vocabulary that includes math skills, develop gross and fine motor coordination, practice listening skills, and have a blast making music individually and as a group. Students in grades K-8.

Literacy Training

In the last literacy training, we learned that Orthographic mapping is how individuals learn words, and develop their sight word memory. When orthographic mapping occurs readers store them for accurate & effortless recognition. This is essential for students to develop comprehension. Come on 3/31 at 2PM at PGA to learn about how to build vocabulary and fluency, critical components to comprehension!

April K-5 Friday Fun Club

The purpose of this group is to offer opportunities for K-5 students and their LCs (as well as any siblings) to connect, develop community, and learn within our community. Learning Coaches are responsible for transportation and for supervision of their students. Join us at the EPIC on April 14 at 1:00 to go behind the scenes at the ice rink and at the pool! RSVP here by 3/31.

PTO Planetary Science K-5 Field Trip Opportunity!

We are excited to offer an optional field trip to Fort Collins Discovery Museum! The field trip will be on Friday, April 28 from 1:00- 3:00. We will be watching the Digital Dome show CAPCOM GO! RSVP HERE by 3/31.

CAPCOM GO! is all about the moon landing! What did it take to get humans to the surface of the Moon? What challenges did the engineers, scientists, and astronauts who worked to achieve that goal face? From award-winning producer NSC Creative comes their latest show, an immersive historical documentary that showcases the achievements of the Apollo program and what it took to put the first human on the Moon. It has a run time of 25 minutes.

Learning Coaches are responsible for transportation and for supervision of their students.

K-5 students and one parent for each student will be covered by the PTO. PGA siblings are welcome and admission will be covered. Unenrolled siblings and additional adults are welcome for \$6 per person (over 2), plus \$2 for the digital dome show.

We are excited to have you join us and we will have fewer assignments in order to allow time for the field trip for those who wish to participate.

Connect on Facebook: PGA Learning Coaches

Connect with PTO: https://pga.psdschools.org/about-pga/pga-parent-teacher-organization-pto

LC Coffees: These monthly meetings occur on the first Thursday of the month from 8:30-9:30. We will provide coffee and treats. LCs will have a chance to share celebrations or challenges as we support each other, followed by a short presentation on a topic selected by LCs. PTO will be presenting about how they are using funds to support our students and we will be brainstorming ideas for both PTO and LC support.

LC Wellness Walk: These bimonthly meetings occur on the first and third Tuesday of the month, weather permitting. Meet us at the front of the building for a walk down the Spring Creek Trail. Your littles are welcome! Bring them along for the adventure. This is a time to visit, connect, and be outside. Future dates to be determined based on interest.

Teaching your children at home is hard! This year we have added a LC Support Coordinator to our team. If you are interested in having an LC mentor or are looking for some specific help, please reach out.

Other ideas? Let us know!

Contact our Learning Coach Support Coordinator, Jodi Quass, at jquass@psdschools.org.



PGA counselors and their contact information:

Elementary Students and Options = <u>Sarah Switala</u>
Middle School Students - <u>Rachel Eaton</u>
High School Students (A-L)= <u>Chris Hagge</u>
High School Students (M-Z) and Teen Parents = <u>Anne Eakins</u>

Work-Based Learning Coordinator = <u>Emily Breese</u>

Counselors support students with academics, social and emotional health, and career exploration/pursuits:

Upcoming Events:

Event Title & Location	Date	Description
Spring College Fair	March 29th, 5:00-6:30 PM	See <u>flyer</u> for more information about colleges attending. All ages and parents are welcome.
Case studies and Mini College Fair Night	April 5th, 6:00-8:00PM, Fossil Ridge High School	Come learn about what college admissions counselors are looking for in strong applicants. College fair to follow in the media center. Open to all PSD students and parents/guardians.
Introduce a Girl to Engineering Day @ CSU For 6th-8th grade girls and their parents Registration open now	April 15th 8:30-4:00 PM	Explore different types of engineering through participating in engaging engineering activities. Meet and learn from collegiate and professional engineers and see how engineers can positively impact the world!
Mental Health Matters: For K-12 families Rocky Mountain High School Website	April 17th 5:30 PM	Please join Poudre School District for the 8th Annual Mental Health Matters K-12 Event, this year hosted IN PERSON at Rocky Mountain High School. Speakers will address a wide range of mental health topics that affect all grade levels. More information is coming soon.

Grade Level or School-Wide Updates:

Elementary: Elementary Students are learning about the fourth ingredient of the Choose Love Formula - Compassion In Action. Compassion in action is the understanding of a problem or the suffering of another and acting to solve the problem or alleviate the suffering. When you show compassion in action, you step outside yourself to do something to connect with and help others. Every day you can show compassion in action in little and big ways. Here are some action steps to practice compassion in action in your life!

7th Grade Advisory on 3/24 & 3/31: Sensitive topic - Please be aware that the lesson content for 7th grade advisory class on these dates will include important information on safety. Read more here: English Spanish

8th - 12th graders: Summer School registration is here. See your counselor if you are interested in signing up. The

Summer School Website has helpful information.

Juniors: Please see this flier to see if you are eligible for the Horatio Alger Scholarship.

Seniors: Here are Two Resources for Scholarships 1. Check out this Top Scholarships Website flier!

Mental Health Tools & Community Resources:

Summer Enrichment Opportunities:

- Genius Week May 30-June 2: designed for highly-motivated students finishing grades 5-8 this year, will be held May 30-June 2 at Lesher Middle School. Non-traditional, creative and challenging classes will be offered during morning afternoon and full-day sessions. For more information about courses, registration, cost and additional details, visit the <u>Lesher Genius Week website</u>.
- PSD STEM-X Camps June 6-17:Registration is anticipated to open mid-March for PSD STEM-X (science, technology, engineering and mathematics) summer camps, which will be held June 5-9 at Poudre High School, and June 12-16 at Preston Middle School. Classes available: Early elementary grades 1-3, Elementary grades 4-5, Middle school grades 6-9. For more information and to register, visit the STEM-X website.
- The Gary Bamford Pack Pantry at Bamford Elementary is now open and has a variety of winter clothes and coats sizes toddler to adult. The pantry will be available to the public 4 more times this year. No documentation or paperwork is required to visit. Dates are 3/25 and 4/29 9:00-11:00 AM and 4/11 and 5/9 3:00-5:00PM. English Flyer and Spanish flyer
- Community Resource Packet click <u>HERE</u> for a comprehensive list of local resources for families.

Work-Based Learning Updates:

Internship opportunity: Sproutin' Up Youth Internship is hiring and paying a stipend to 14 - 16 year old students. Qualified, dependable applicants who can meet the time commitment should email resumes to anne.sproutinup@gmail.com and include YOUTH INTERNSHIP APPLICANT in the subject line.

- Sproutin' Up offers a Youth Internship Program for teens ages 14-16. The Youth Internship Program is a 10-week summer program that teaches participants valuable job skills and training to be competitive job seekers in our community. All skills are taught at our local Community Supported Agriculture farm with interns learning all aspects of running the farm, conducting our members market, conversing with customers, and developing a resume based on the skills they learn while in our program.
- There are many more paid opportunities available to students. Please email Emily for more info!